

# FSR Protocol

Topic of Meeting: Merch, Our Mailing Problems, Events

Date: 06.03.2025

Place / Room: Discord

Beginning/ Time: 13:00 pm

End/ Time: 13:45 pm

present: Anna, Franzi, Joy, Marleen, Emily

Absent: Mandana, James, Fey

Lead of Meeting: Anna

Log Management: Franziska

## Agenda

1. Merch
  - a. Are we up to plan ? What do we still need to do?
2. Mails / Vefa / Election
  - a. No response, will try again today
  - b. Should we start advertising the elections?
3. Events
  - a. Poll is for this Sunday (sorry for the delay) - we will have to call 11-line
4. Master evaluation
  - a. We were asked by prof engbert about what would make the master more attractive
5. Mailing

## Update

### 1. Merch

- Nothing has happened yet says Franziska with the stickers, but she will work on the stickers by Sunday at the latest -> then vote on the exact order price
- Polls Decision: Hoodies! -> order from Spreadshirts in organic cotton quality -> Joy will do the colour survey soon (= all colours available on the website can be ordered)
- Anna will make a survey for the next meeting so that we can vote for the stickers

### 2. Mails

- No answer yet regarding mailing list
- Responsibilities have expired, but we don't receive many emails after the shutdown anyway
- How do we get back on the mailing lists we were on with the old mail? -> Write to Fischer (Anna) + Anna searches for institutions where we were on the mailing lists

### 3. Election

- Announcement soon that the election will take place -> Anna checks deadlines

- Invite students to come to our FSR meetings to get an impression
- Fey, Joy and Marleen declare themselves willing to run as an election committee and organise the election


**Vote for the Election Committee:** Who accepts the candidacies of Joy Sarko, Annika Richter and Marleen S. Dittrich for the Election Committee?: 5 Y/ 0 N/ 0 ABST

#### 4. Events

- Kommenden Sonntag im 11-Line in Potsdam —> Anna meldet sich beim 11-Line und postet die Info in die Gruppe

#### 5. Evaluation

- Gespräch mit Engbert und Wartenburger, dass sich niemand aus den Bachelors für den Master beworben hat —> Umfrage dazu bei den Bachelors
- Idee, eine generelle Masterevaluation zu machen: Was könnte man am Master Programm verbessern —> Emily und Anna würden die Umfrage dazu erstellen

Lead of Meeting	Protocol
	
Franziska Reichmuth	Ann Zoe Thomas